
Safety Meeting Minutes 

January 13, 2021 

 

The following individuals participated in the January 13th, 2021 zoom meeting: 

Earl Bright, Tony Colemire, Jeffrey King, Bill Meiser, Sheri Moyer, Jodi Neuschwander, 

Mike Ralph, and Dee Reitzi.  Guest: Chief Visconti, LST PD 

 

Mr. Reed communicated with Mr. Meiser earlier this week that we are following the Dept 

of Health’s guidelines, allowing 10% of indoor capacity for winter PIAA winter sports. 

This means there will be 0 spectators at any middle school events, and it varies at the HS, 

depending on the size of the sport, i.e. Wrestling or Basketball for spectators.  The school 

board will review every 2 weeks to see if any changes occur.   

 

Mr. Meiser informed the committee that we are still practicing social distancing, wearing 

masks and advising of frequent hand washing.  The custodians are wiping down all high 

touch surfaces to keep areas cleaned and sanitized. 

 

Dee Reitzi is updating the county radio sheet and once the sheet is accurate, will be 

distributing as assigned.  There is a missing the radio from Mr. Cook’s office at the 

Middle School, so a picture will be sent out to all buildings to see if anyone knows where 

it may be. 

 

Mr. Meiser discussed with Chief Visconti that although our schools are compliant with 

fire, weather and lockdown drills, we would like to return to more hands on drills as we 

have in the past.  Mr. Meiser suggested that when we are back to normal, drills with 

police participation for an active shooter drill should be set in place.  Chief Visconti feels 

the more simple the plan the better for staff to retain the training they receive. 

 

Mr. Meiser updated the committee on building security upgrades that will soon be taking 

place. The district received grant money to upgrade the security systems in our buildings, 

along with having security vestibules installed. 

 

Mr. Meiser noted that we will have our call buttons checked out in each elevator to 

ensure they are working properly. 

 

Mrs. Neuschwander stated that she is part of group 1-A and the nurses will be going to 

Hershey Med Center on January 15th for vaccinations.  Dr. Suski is working with the 

local pharmacies to see if the B Class for employees can get vaccines; more info to 

follow. 

 

Mrs. Zula is no longer part of our committee, there are no current workman’s 

compensation claims available at this time. 

 

The meeting ended at 10:40 am. 

 

Next zoom meeting is scheduled for February 10th at 9:30 AM. 


